
F-1 Tornado at Palm Bay 

Several long track supercell thunderstorms moved eastward across central Florida during the afternoon of February 27, 

2005. At least one storm produced a damaging (F1) tornado that moved through a residential area of NW Palm Bay at 
approximately 345-350 pm.  
  
The potential for strong to severe thunderstorms was well advertised in advance as an unseasonably strong jet stream 
maxima was advertised to move through the Gulf of Mexico during the weekend.  Rapid low pressure development over 
the central and eastern Gulf of Mexico was forecast with the possibility of strong to severe storms over the peninsula all 
day on February 27th.  
 
The Storm Prediction Center (SPC) in Norman, OK outlooked peninsular Florida with a slight risk of severe storms with 
their day 2 outlook early on Saturday February 26.  A significant increase in winds through the atmosphere was expected 
during the afternoon of the February 27 as the upper level wind maxima pulled just to the north of the NWS Melbourne 
forecast area. By midday with a tornado watch in place, SPC and local assessment showed an increasing likelihood of 
supercell thunderstorms along with wind damage potential over east central Florida. 
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